AH Committee

From: lynn McFarlane <lynnapinna@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, June 29, 2019 3:57 AM

To: AH Committee

Subject: Polanui gardens and Makila rural east rezone request

Dear Committee:

We are permanent residents of Launiupoko of 15 years and wish to Reject The request of rezoning and approval of building projects .

There are multiple reasons:

Removing the land from agricultural to

Urban for small pieces or exceptions

Looses the land for green and increases

Fire risk (our number one concern)

There has been a huge reduction of ag water already with more coming.

Available Water will be the next crisis.

We should be preserving agricultural land and water for the future.

Increase in cars and traffic and additional septic tanks -all too close to the ocean.

Why fast track when the committee and studies are already addressing these issues?

Workforce housing is so important but

Not without infrastructure- there are lands closer to the necessary facilities and amenities of Lahaina NOT ag land We have to save ag land .

Mahalo for your service,

Lynn and Gary McFarlane

Sent from my iPhone